






available within the lifecycle portfolio and because of high yield's volatility is not 
offered as a standalone choice. 

Mr. Melia asked about volatility of the Columbia High Yield versus the 
Franklin Templeton Global Bond. Mr. Benedict said their volatilities are probably 

equal. Both managers are offered within fixed income lifecycle portfolios; however, 
Franklin Templeton was an existing investment option available to plan participants for 
many years before Meketa's relationship with PERA. Ultimately, Franklin Templeton 
Global Bond may be removed from direct access and investment from plan participants 
but that is a disruptive plan shift. Mr. Melia suggested closing access to Franklin 
Templeton and not permitting new investments. Ms. Lujan said there is consideration 
that with Committee approval they could move the Franklin Templeton funds to the 
Vanguard Bond fund. Mr. Benedict said Meketa will work with staff to develop options 
regarding Franklin. 

Concluding his report, Mr. Benedict said the plan expenses are below average 
relative to peers. The net expense ratio of the total plan is 39 basis points. 

Ms. Lujan said the excess over fees this quarter amounted to $3,000. That 
money is in an interest bearing account and will be applied to the next quarter fees. 

Vice Chair Kohlasch thanked Nationwide for attending today's meeting. 

5. OTHER BUSINESS

None was presented.

6. ADJOURNMENT

Staff noted that the Special Board meeting scheduled to follow this meeting
would not occur for lack of a quorum. 

Upon motion by Ms. French and second by Ms. Naranjo Lopez, Vice Chair 
Kohlasch adjourned this meeting at approximately 10: 00 a. m. 
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